The September 2008 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 9/3/08. Council President Tom Carter called the meeting to order at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Carter, and Rosenstock were present.  Also in attendance were Mayor Bill Warner, Atty. McCormick and many concerned residents.


The August 2008 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by Carter, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.8/06/08

$10631.78

$141149.62
$20617.56

Deposits


$ 2458.60

$  2309.36
$   50.00

Withdrawals

$ 3595.51

$      .00
$ 3533.33

Interest

     $
    

$   265.61
$__ 34.23    

Bal. 9/03/08

$ 9494.87
     $143724.59  
$17168.46





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 8/06/08

$17190.50

$1019.09

$9.13

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Interest


$   32.04

$   1.90

$ .00
Bal.9/03/08

$17222.54

$1020.99

$9.13

SEWER FUND

Bal. 8/06/08


$27512.68

Penn Vest interest 9/1
$ 9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$     .00

Deposits



$18212.80

Interest



$    5.46
Bal 9/03/08


$36034.54

Carter proceeded stating that CECO Assoc is here with the bids for the repairs to Hollenback Rd.  There were 3 bids: Pikes Creek for $171,011.95; Slusser Brothers for $181,808.58; and Barletta Materials for $125,587.00.

Carter motioned to accept the low bid from Barletta Materials, pending all is in order, contractors certificate, 10% bid bond etc., as the contractor for the road work on Hollenback Rd, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


The engineering company will look over all the bids and make sure all is in order.  Ceco Assoc will be in touch with the contractor and take everything over to Luzerne County Community Development for their review.

RECEIPTS: READ



$ 2309.36

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT


$  250.00

Zoning Hearing Permits


$  100.00

Zoning Permits


$   50.00

Contractors Permits


$  284.43

Taxes Collected

$18212.80

Sewer Fees Collected (May)

















BILLS:
READ 


$   60.47

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (July)


$   35.85

PP & L – 2 Streetlights, July


$ 3533.33

Keystone Sanitation, August Garbage


$   75.00

Journal Newspapers, Seiferheld zoning 





hearing ad


$  600.60

Citizens Voice Hollenback Rd Paving Bid Ad

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, September Salary

$  285.00

Kirby Memorial Health Ctr. 15 water tests


$  200.00

Zoning Officer Salary-Sally Horny, August


$  615.74

Borton Lawson Eng, Dam Breach Analysis 





Hydrologic Analysis 


$   58.58

Verizon- Telephone 8/7 to 9/6/08


$  300.00

Bill Warner, Mayor Salary 3rd qtr


$   88.80

Reeves Rent a John, Portable potty @ Beach


$   94.27

Office Max, Copy paper, folders


$  200.00

Paragon Total Home Maint –ballpark lawn care


Carter made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Carter said its nice to see that repaving of Hollenback Rd is on its way.  

There was some discussion and questions regarding a burn ordinance.  There is an ordinance in place, “Fire Prevention and Fire Protection Ordinance #4 of 1978” already.  Carter proceeded to read the ordinance regarding the no burning restrictions at Penn Lake Park Borough.  Highlight- fires prohibited on streets, alleys, sidewalks, grounds and public squares.  No person shall kindle or maintain any fire on public streets, etc without permission from borough council.  Sec. 3 restrictions of fires on private land:  no person shall kindle or maintain any bonfire or outdoor fire for the burning of any leaves, paper, carton or similar refuse on private land in the borough of Penn Lake Park at any time between sunset and sunrise or at any time on Sundays and holidays from May 15th and October 1st.  Intention was not to burn when there are a lot of people around.  Also, the fire shall be maintained during daylight and extinguished by sunset and not allowed to smolder after sunset.  No burning of garbage, highly flammable explosive waste or waste that give off toxic fumes or toxic pollutants, or extremely offensive odors when ignited be ignited or burned within the Borough of Penn Lake Park.  Burning shall be confined, under control, easily extinguished and attended to by the party doing the burning at all times.


Carter said there have been some questions about the sewer hookups through Aqua.  Asked Atty. McCormick to comment.  Charlie proceeded that the only 1 that he knows that is outstanding without a permit has been served with a 45 day requirement notice per our ordinance requirement, assuming that they did not file for a permit they have 45 days, then we will go to court to enforce the ordinance and force them to file for permit and hookup.  

Carter said there are others that are not hooked up.  One has a subdivision request in; that we will take care of.  One that has hooked up and is waiting to get the septic pumped.  The third has been in touch this past week with Aqua to get the permit paperwork straightened out so they can move forward, and the other 3 are unoccupied and we will follow up.  There has been progress on the delinquencies on the sewer hookups.

QUESTIONS:


A resident asked about the outdoor woodburning and Tom said that there is something in place that was passed within the past 6 months.

CORRESONDECE:


Carter said we received a request from Kirby Library in Mountaintop looking for a donation.  We will table this for now.  Not sure if we donated in the past or not.

Carter said we received a complaint just tonight about the use of a property for commercial purposes.  We will look into that. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner said that he received a call about a dog roaming around on August 14th, couldn’t find him when I went searching.  Went to school on the 19th to get some knowledge regarding some roads that will be worked on, and on August 24th received a complaint about some fireworks going off and was able to stop that.  

A couple of weeks ago a resident had asked about why the police were here one day and I was told they were looking for a person of interest and that was all they would say.


Favire said that it has been a very successful year as far as the water readings go.  Only that one time where the readings were high at the beginning of the season.  All the rest of the readings were below 20.  The safe level the use of the water is 190.  The season is over now and the last test the reading was 0.  The area by the pagoda will always have a higher level unless something is done about the accumulation of the debris there.  The sewer system is working well.


Rosenstock said that the PLA had 50 tons of sand delivered to the beach and it looks really good.  The benches were all painted and the portable potty is gone for the season.  I was in touch with Karen Boback and she will try to come up to our meeting in October and if not for sure before the end of the year.  She is pretty optimistic about the chance of getting a playground here.  A lot of grants available, and as long as it stays in the beach area and the Association filling it out it will be wonderful.  Jill said the only other issue is the dock at the beach.  It is not the Associations or Boroughs responsibility, but it is too close to shore and if anyone dives off of it they will get hurt.  We should put a sign on it or move it further out.


Sally Horny said she issued 3 contractors permits, 1 reverse subdivision application, zoning board appeal for Seiferfeld and reattended the Penn Lake Planning Comm meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:


Carter said about 3 or 4 months ago we applied with Natural Lands Trust to do an analysis for conservation here at the lake.  Their recommendation on things we can do better here, he has a lot of compliments on things we already do with out ordinances and some changes he recommends.  Haven’t really digested it all yet but will look at it further since I just received this. He also enclosed booklets on Growing Greener Conservation by Design.  He also offered to come up and give a presentation on his document, which we probably will take him up on.  


In regard to Locks subdivision request that was submitted.  The plan was to recombine 3 lots and reconstruct a home on the same location.  It went before the Planning commission and they rejected it saying a wetland delineation was needed.   Carter read the definition of a minor subdivision from our ordinance:  A minor subdivision is a subdivision of a parcel of land to 6 or more lots.  What is being requested is to combine 3 lots into 1 lot not divide them.  Not a 100% sure the Lock request falls into the category of a minor subdivision since they are not dividing them up they are combining them together.  Personal opinion it’s a good thing it will lock this land not being able to build on it separately.  

He also felt that the definition of development did not fall into the category either; basically new home construction on vacant or otherwise undeveloped land. This is not the case; there is already a house on this land.  He is of the opinion that this property will not need a wetland delineation.  Speaking with our solicitor he seems to be in agreement and feels there isn’t a requirement for a wetland survey in this case.  Discussion ensued.


Carol winters said that according to the subdivision, any subdivision according to state law, requires a wetland delineation and Mr. Varaly has reiterated and said that if you choose to give them leeway on this you have to have it written down that if they choose to build again they will have to have it done. Discussion followed about the definition of a subdivision.  Jill Rosenstock that in the letter from Mr. Varaly he states that it is and should be enforced. Mrs. Bahrt had to have a wetland delineation done because it fell under the same thing according to Mr. Varaly even though she subdivided. Jill said that it falls under the 1997 Subdivision Ordinance.

Atty. McCormick said his reading of a subdivision was that unless it specifically includes a reverse or it doesn’t say either way in the definition then a reverse is included and required.  But Penn Lakes statute specifically defines it as a breaking up not both.  It is very specific. Discussion ensued.

Atty. McCormick said that based on his reading of the ordinance that we have it is not required in a reverse subdivision situation.  Discussion followed.

Carter made a motion to approve Locks subdivision, 2nd by Favire, Roll Call Carter and Favire yes, Rosenstock no, motion carried.


Carter said he received a complaint about some barking dogs.  Wanted to comment that as a common courtesy to your neighbors please stop them from barking and keep them under control.


Carter said we received an offer from the Association that they are willing to stain the signposts and the wood on the bridge if the borough would supply the stain and brushes, they will supply the labor.  Feels it’s a good idea.  Council in agreement.

 
Carter said we need to pass a Resolution to pay CECO Assoc for 60% of the engineering work that is completed.  We received a bill from them for $6480.00.  We need to request the payment from Community Development. 

Motion to pass Resolution #2 of 2008 submitting a payment request to Community Development for the approval and payment of $6480.00 to Ceco Assoc. was made by Carter, 2nd by Favire all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

RES #2 of 2008 submitting the request for payment to Community Development for payment of $6480.00 to CECO Assoc from our Community Development grant funds.


Carter said that he received an ordinance or a request for an ordinance from the Planning Commission.  There are a lot of zoning restrictions for new developments, but it’s not specific to existing residential lots, (ex. The driveways).  The subdivision ordinance specifically calls for the need for pipes under the driveway at the entrance, the R1, residential districts around the lake do not have this requirement.  Some things put into our subdivision ordinance would be beneficial to have in our R1 district ordinances.  Driveway entrances should be controlled and feels it’s a good idea.  Another idea is a 5ft buffer zone of trees around the property, not sure how anyone feels about this.  Feels this is a good step in the right direction.  More discussion needed.

QUESTIONS:


Sally asked that after we pave Hollenback Rd could anything be done about some areas on Terrace Dr.  Carter said that there are several other spots around the lake that also need to be tended to as well and we will look into taking care of them.


A resident living at 1705 Lakeview Dr by Marilyn Dr asked if anything can be done to stop the water from coming down onto his property from Marilyn, perhaps the paving company can do something like a strip to divert the water with any extra paving material they may have.  Carter said that there are a lot of drain problems around the lake as well and because of money issues we will look at it and see what can be done.  Don’t think the contractor doing Hollenback Rd will be able to do anything but we would ask.  Discussion ensued.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,






Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy




